

# Retired Public Employees Council Chapter 8 – Skagit, Island, & San Juan Counties

John M. Smith, President (360) 856-6901

jmyronsmith@gmail.com

# NOTICE OF CHAPTER 8 OFFICER NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS

THE FOLLOWING OFFICERS SHALL BE NOMINATED AND VOTED UPON AT THIS MEETING: PRESIDENT, VICE PRESIDENT, SECRETARY, TREASURER.

Meeting Date: Thursday, March 14, 2024

Meeting Time: 1:00 P.M.

Meeting Place: Sedro-Woolley Senior Center

We will be meeting **in person** at the Sedro-Woolley Senior Center, 715 Pacific St., Sedro-Woolley, WA 98284.

As an enticement to attend the meeting, two gift cards worth \$20 each will be awarded by drawing two members who have not attended a meeting in the past six months.

# Agenda:

- Call to order
- Flag salute
- Nominations and Elections of officers for a one-year term
- Minutes of the previous meeting
- Treasurer's Report
- Membership Committee Report
- Political Action Committee Report
- Legislative Committee Report

# Other business:

# February 2024 Executive Director's Report

#### Public Employees Benefits Board (PEBB) Update

In response to our budget proviso from the 2023 legislative session, the Health Care Authority (HCA) released the findings of a study highlighting healthcare plan options that would have the same excellent benefits available through the Uniform Medical Plan (UMP) Classic Medicare but would have more affordable premiums. The report will be discussed by the PEB Board at its annual retreat on February 1st. HCA is recommending the adoption of a new configuration of UMP Classic Medicare. The medical benefits will remain unchanged in the new configuration. The pharmacy benefit would shift to an employer-managed Plan D pharmacy plan that nearly mirrors what is currently available in UMP Classic Medicare. HCA estimates this change will save retirees upwards of \$200 per month on premium costs. The new configuration is more affordable because the Plan D pharmacy benefit would be eligible for federal pharmaceutical drug subsidies. HCA will be hosting three virtual public forums and one in-person public forum in February to give retirees an opportunity to share feedback on this proposed new configuration. Details about how to register for the public forums will be available at <a href="https://www.rpecwa.org">www.rpecwa.org</a>. Information will also be published in the weekly NewsFlash and at <a href="https://www.rpecwa.org">www.rpecwa.org</a>.

### **State Advocacy**

Legislative Day 2024: Eighty-six meetings were conducted with legislators and staff. All told, nearly 200 RPEC and WEA-R members participated. We appreciate the excellent meeting summaries provided by attendees. This information will be useful in the spring as RPEC's Political Action Committee (PAC) considers endorsements for those seeking reelection.

Ad Hoc COLA for PERS/TRS 1: Thanks to your efforts and meetings that we have also coordinated with top fiscal policy decision-makers, Substitute HB 1985 is poised for a House floor vote. The bill will provide a one-time 3% COLA for retirees vested in Plans 1 with a cap of \$110 per month. Please reach out to your legislators and urge them to continue to support this bill.

Slightly lower premiums for the priciest PEBB healthcare plans: Through our efforts with the Office of Fiscal Management and fiscal policy leaders, the Governor provided a \$10 increase to the Medicare Explicit Subsidy in his preliminary operating budget. The state provides the subsidy to lower monthly premium costs. Those who have chosen the more expensive healthcare plans will benefit from the increase. As budget negotiations begin in February, we will be advocating for this increase to remain in the final budget act.

Weekly Legislative Update & bill tracker: All members are invited to attend the weekly Legislative Update held each Friday via Zoom from 2-3 p.m. The bill tracker is also updated each Friday. The tracker and Zoom link for the Friday Legislative Update are available at <a href="https://www.rpecwa.org">www.rpecwa.org</a>.

#### Federal Advocacy

Fiscal Commission Act of 2023 Moves to House Vote: Your federal retirement benefits are, again, at risk thanks to legislation that was approved in January in the House Budget Committee and is poised for a full House vote. The Fiscal Commission Act of 2023 (H.R. 5779) will create a 16-member fiscal commission to search for ways to reduce the national deficit and balance the national budget. Retiree and senior advocacy organizations fear the Commission will prioritize Social Security and Medicare funding cuts over other federal expenditures. RPEC is sending official communication to House delegation members urging them to protect Social Security and Medicare benefits. A detailed position paper about the proposed debt commission is available at <a href="https://retiredamericans.org">https://retiredamericans.org</a>.

#### **Executive Board Approves Strategic Plan**

The Executive Board approved RPEC's strategic plan at its November meeting. The plan will guide RPEC's priorities through 2027. The plan was informed by research conducted in spring 2023 by AFSCME Retirees and data gathered by the Council Office. A background document, summarizing the strategic plan goals, is available at <a href="https://www.rpecwa.org">www.rpecwa.org</a>.

#### **Upcoming Events**

Visit www.rpecwa.org for a full calendar of Council Office and chapter meetings.

•	Feb 16 & 23	Legislative Update call (2:00 p.m.)
•	Feb 22	Healthcare Workgroup (3:30 p.m.)
•	Feb 9	Legislative Committee (10:00 a.m.)
•	Feb 19	Council Office closed, Presidents' Day
•	Feb 26	Executive Board Meeting (9:00 a.m.)